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June 26, 2008

Dr. Ralph Appy
Los Angeles Harbor Department
425 S. Palos Verdes
San Pedro, CA 90731

Dear Dr. Appy:

Re: SCH#2003061153; Berth 97-109 iChina Shippingl Container Termrnal Project

The California Public Utilities Commission (Commission) has jurisdiction over the safety of
highway-rail crossings (crossings) in California. The California Public Utilities Code requires
Commission approval for the construction or alteration of crossings and grants the Commission
exclusive power on the design, alteration, and closure of crossings.

The Commission Rail Crossings Engineering Section (RCES) is in receipt of the Notice oJ
Completion & Environmental Document Transmittal-Re-circulated DEIR fiom the State
Cleannghouse. RCES recommends that any traffic studies undertaken by the Harbor should
also consider traffic impacts at nearby crossings, especially in the movement of tractor-trailers
and storage space availability at the crossings.

Mitigation measures to consider include, but are not limited to, the planning for grade
separations for major thoroughfares, improvements to existing at-grade highway-rail crossrngs
due to increase in traffic volumes and continuous vandal resistant fencing or other appropriate
barriers to limit the access oftrespassers onto the railroad right-of-way.

If you have any questions, please contact Varouj Jinbachian, Senior Utilities Engineer at 213-
576-7081, vsj@cpuc.ca.gov, or me at rxm@cpuc.ca.gov. 213-516-7078.

Rail Crossings Engineering Section
Consumer Protection & Safety Division

C: Andrew Fox, PHL


